FINAL

Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation

April 13, 2021
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Thomas Schmitt (TS), Gary Carreiro (GC), Tracy Priestner (TP), Bob McCarthy (BM), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:


Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/zwk-exjr-niy dial in to this number: +1 347-745-6450‬ PIN: 985 042 439#
Minutes:
None
FY22 Budget:

Jim Whitin was in attendance to discuss the FY22 Planning Board budget.  He spoke on the increase for the Assistant Planner position which has not yet been filled and the funding has been cut for FY22.  This is problematic if he hires someone before June 30th only to have to let them go June 30th.  Jim Hartnett, Town Planner, spoke on the MS4 project.  The budget is the same from last year.  This is federal EPA requirements of yearly reporting on outfalls and catch basins.  He said there are some deficiencies but it is improving.  Other towns budget in excess of $100k, but ours is only 40k.  The audit was satisfactory but we may need more funding in the future.  There are new permit requirements every year.  BM stated this is another example of unfunded mandates.  GC agreed that it is not prudent to hire someone now until we are certain of funding.  KAR mentioned that the BOS approved filling the position.  




TP read a brief narrative introducing representatives from the school to speak on the FY22 budget.  They are requesting $20,299,930, which is a 6.3% increase and a level service budget.  This is $800k over the town administrator's budget.  Tom Aubin, Superintendent, detailed four options to address the deficit.  HM asked which town departments they would like to cut to fund their increase.  GC said there is no good answer and we need to take a hard look at a town override.  The current budget is just not sustainable.  CB stated that all four options do not meet the town administrator's number.  This will have to be an ongoing discussion until a compromise is met before town meeting.
Liaison Reports:
TS spoke on the CIPC article for town meeting.  The projects are ranked by priority.  GC asked if there were any grants available for the fire equipment.  An email wiill be sent to the chief for clarification.  This will be discussed with the warrant at a later meeting.




KAR said the audit committee has yet to meet pending the final reports from the auditor, hopefully by the end if April.  GC questioned how the reconcilliations are coming in the Treasurers office.  TA said they are on hold pending some personnel issues.
Revenues:
GC spoke on a report from the TA.  The revenues are down about $1.9 million at this time.  He feels this is a prelude to FY22 and FY23.  We will need to keep a close eye on this heading to the end of this fiscal year.  BM said all budgets are underfunded.  Equipment needs to be updated.  GC said we need to get creative to find other revenue sources.  KR said that Prop 2 ½ limitations will require us to seek out an override.  He feels the Fincom needs to seriously research this and support this.  GC said there also has to be a united front of all town departments, including schools, and the taxpayers.  KR suggested a subcommittee be formed.  GC said there would not be enough time before town meeting but it does need to be addressed.  BB said it needs to be a joint committee with some outside input.  We are in a chronic deficit.
Other:

GC set the next meeting date to address warrant articles.  



Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 9:30 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by HM and the roll call vote in favor was unanimous.  The next scheduled meeting will be on April 27th at 7:00 p.m. remotely due to the pandemic.  

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
Budgets: Planning, Westport Community Schools

School Introduction by Tracy Priestner

Budget Memo from Tom Aubin

CIPC Project List

Annual Town Meeting Warrant

FY22 Budget/Revenue Projections from Town Administrator

Local Reciept Report from Town Accountant
